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Dear Hyo-jin's Omma
We just left Madrid, Spain and are flying toward England. It is 8:15 p.m. on July 14. The sun is shining
down on the fields and mountains of Spain. It will be twilight soon. Spain is an agricultural country, but
their fields do not look very fertile, and there are not many mountains or trees. Looking from the airplane,
the distant sky and land look soft due to a faint fog. In two hours, we will arrive in London, England, the
central nation of western civilization, and I am flying with great wonder and thoughts of meeting with
Young Oon Kim. She said she witnessed to several people over the course of two months, and I believe
that she will bring them with her to meet me today. The sun is beginning to hide behind the western
clouds, and the fields and mountains are starting to darken. As we fly over the Straits of Dover, I hope our
visit will open a path that elevates the Will. Going to England truly makes me feel like I am returning
home.
Today, we rode a tour bus in Spain and visited the palace and museum. The royal palace was built over a
period of 26 years, and an incredibly great number of works of art that encompass all of European
civilization are kept there. The museum has around 3,000 paintings, including many famous masterpieces.
The airplane is now entering the clouds. The sunlight is changing to an evening sunset glow and
flickering in through the window. Now the stewardess is pushing me to have dinner, so I will have to stop
writing you here.
Flying to England, I am eagerly anticipating news from home. I am thinking of all the church members,
and hope that they are doing well. Also, I hope that you, Omma, are healthy, and that our children are
healthy. I want to hear about all the activities, and again I am looking forward to the day we can all meet
again. Please put your heart at ease and know that all of us are safe and sound. Please give my regards to
those members close to us. As I ride on the white clouds and look across the fields and hills spread out
like a garden, I am crafting memories from the sounds on the plane and the view from the window. The
sunlight is now dimmed by dark clouds, and even the bright cabin has become dark, so I will stop here.
Take care.

